[image: image2.jpg]


[image: image3.jpg]


[image: image4.emf][image: image5.png]NEW SOUTH WALES
DEPARTMENT
OF EDUCATION
AND TRAINING




[image: image6.jpg]


[image: image7.jpg]


[image: image8.jpg]


[image: image9.jpg]


[image: image10.jpg]


[image: image11.jpg]


[image: image12.jpg]


[image: image13.jpg]


[image: image14.jpg]











Calendar – What’s On?



Week 5 Term 4 2010 
Tuesday 9th November
‘Musical’ mufti day & sausage sizzle – fundraiser for Schools Spectacular


P & C Meeting 7pm

Wednesday 10th November
Kinder Transition 12.10pm-3pm

Friday 12th November
Signature Bear orders and payments due
Week 6 Term 4 2010 
Wednesday 17th November
Kinder Transition all day
Week 7 Term 4 2010 
Monday 22nd November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Tuesday 23rd November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Wednesday 24th November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool


Kinder Transition all day


Vocal Group to School Spectacular returning Sunday

Thursday 25th November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Friday 26th November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Sunday 28th November
Light Up Leeton
Week 8 Term 4 2010 
Monday 22nd November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Tuesday 23rd November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Wednesday 24th November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Thursday 25th November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Friday 26th November
Swimming Scheme Leeton Pool

Diamond Award Winners

Congratulations to all these students for their exceptional achievement, behaviour and service to others!
From back: Grace Holt, Tamika Bell, Madeline Warburton, Rhea Fairweather, Tye Clancy, Vy Owen, Zoe Chilby, Lachlan Buchanan, Dion DeMamiel
Merit Awards Winners
KB
Jhie Deaton, Oscar Richardson

KM
Campbell Sidebottom, Madison Doyle
KO
 Brianna Chitts, Nicholas Ormond
1F
Zane Lyons, William Pizzolante
1M
Lily Sharman, Seth O’Loughlin
1Mc
Kruse Brady, Braith Schmetzer
2M  
Ethan Parker, Makayla Noad
2D
Blayne Thompson, Maddison Beaumont
3K
Elise Holt, Katie Harrison, Hannah Rhodes-Boulter
3T
Boyd Williams, Will Meline, Tahnee Walsh
3/4T
 Inayah Choudhury, Keanen Ingram
4N
Promise-Me Robin, Chelsea Connell
4/5P
Dannielle Corney, Ainsleigh Hawkins
5R
 Damian Emery, Jacinda Rhodes-Boulter      Cont.
5W
 Hannah Bush, Taylah Ronfeldt
6C 
James Sutton, Adrian Trifogli, Ruth Korovata
6R
Bailey Wallace, Coen Lourigan
Principal’s Message
Dear Parents / Carers

Schools Spectacular fundraising

Many thanks to Mrs Ryan, students and parents who worked so hard on the bbq outside Woolworths last Saturday. A constant stream of people raised some much needed funds for the 15 students about to embark on their trip to Sydney for Schools Spectacular. 

A reminder that tomorrow is a gold coin mufti day, where students are encouraged to come dressed out of uniform but as something related to music. How creative can you be? Many orders have also been placed for the sausage sizzle. If you are yet to return money for this, please do so tomorrow.  Please note that no more orders can be taken.
2011

The composition of classes is a very complex and time consuming exercise. There are many factors which we need to consider. If you have a specific request regarding class placement for 2011 you need to put this in writing and address it to the Principal. Please note that this request must be supported by a sound educational reason.  This must be received by Friday 19 November.  I will not be looking at further requests after this date. Please note that this is a request only.  The Principal has the final say on the composition of classes.  Once classes are formed the only changes I envisage will be from students leaving or enrolling at our school.

Please also note that as this is a K-6 school, any teachers working at this school could be expected to teach anywhere from K-6. Please don’t assume that a certain teacher will be teaching in a particular grade (or Infants or Primary), even though they may have been teaching the same grade or in Infants/Primary for a number of years.

As planning is well under way now for 2011, it is also vitally important that I am aware if you are intending to leave LPS at the end of this year. Please inform me immediately if this is your intention so as I can continue to organise staffing. 
LPS Swimming

Every child in Year 2 will today take home a note regarding our annual upcoming Learn To Swim program. Every child in Years 3-6 will receive either the same note or a “Water Survival challenge” note. Please read the note carefully and ensure they are returned by the appropriate dates.

Kindergarten 2011 Orientation Program

Our Kindergarten orientation program commenced last week. It was great to see our new students and parents for 2011. Many thanks to everyone who has contributed to the program, including the P&C for assisting with uniform sales and morning tea. Our new students will be with us again this Wednesday 12:00pm-3:00pm and on 17/11 and 24/11 new students will be with us for the entire day. I would also like to acknowledge and thank our school captains and vice captains Callum Hislop, Felicity Carlson, Georgia Dale and Jonte Schmetzer for assisting in the classrooms and welcoming the new families to our school. 
Sophie Eaton

As mentioned in an earlier newsletter, Sophie Eaton finished 3rd in the 100m at the recent NSW PSSA state athletics carnival in Sydney. She will be competing in the national carnival at Bendigo from Sunday 28 November to Thursday 2 December. To assist Sophie in getting there, raffle tickets are available from the front office at a cost of $2 each. There are some great prizes on offer, including a laptop computer, 20” flat screen TV and a number of iPods. Sophie would be most appreciative if you are able to assist.

Wishing you all a great week.

Regards

David Lees.

PRINCIPAL
Walkathon

Last Friday morning we once again held our Walkathon. K-2 students walked around and around and around inside the perimeter of our school, whilst Years 3-6 students walked all the way around the block (several times in fact!) The weather was kind to us as a few drops of rain appeared just as we were concluding our walking.

Sincere thanks to everyone for your participation and enthusiasm. You are all to be commended on your level of fitness!

Lots of students have already returned their Sponsorship Card and money to school. Thank you very, very much! We ask if all Sponsorship money could be returned to school as soon as possible this week. A final total will be included in next week’s Newsletter.

The money we raise will all go towards the purchasing of additional readers to support our school Literacy program.

Congratulations to the following students who each received a lunch voucher to the value of $5 courtesy of our Canteen.

K: Jai Glennie

Year 1: Seth McBroom

Year 2: Mark Hoggard
Year 3: Johannes Conlan

Year 4: Chelsea Connell

Year 5: Taylah Ronfeldt

Year 6: James Hedditch

Thank you once again folks for supporting L.P.S.

Gail Eckley, Walkathon organiser

School Banking

Due to system changes to school Banking, when filling out bankbook, please note that your child has a ‘new’ student number as of this week.  Children who have not banked recently will receive new student numbers when they next bank.
Public Speaking 

On Wednesday night, I went to the Leeton Soldiers Club for the Apex Public Speaking competition.  There was a Primary and High School section.  I was the only Primary School student who turned up!  I did a five minute speech on New Zealand and since I was the only competitor, I made it through to the District level, which will be held in Temora on December 4th.  I will present the same speech, but I get to change things if I wish.  Every competitor in both sections was awarded a banner and a framed certificate.  It was an excellent experience for me.

By Emma Brindley 5W
LPS Vegie Garden
I have redeemed our points from the McCain frozen foods barcodes for 15 pairs of children’s gardening gloves.  They arrived last week.  Thank you to those parents who sent barcodes in.  We are still collecting for next years offer, so if you buy any McCain frozen vegie product, cut off the barcode and send it in.

Thank you to the Johnson family from Leeton Mitre 10 for the vegetable seedlings.  We missed PALS last week, but will plant them this Thursday.

Jenny Tiffin, Gardening Co-ordinator
Bookclub
Issue 8 will be handed out this week.  This is the last bookclub of the year.  Due back Friday 12 November to ensure orders are back by the end of term.

Jo Pearce

LHS Girls Uniform

LHS skirts that were ordered are now ready for collection at Leeton High School Administration Office 8.30am - 3.30pm.

Canteen News

Lunch Lady Roster -  9am Infants Hall 
Tues 9th November – Tracey Puntoriero
Wed 10th November – Tracey Rudd
Thurs 11th November – Rae Elwin

Fri 12th November – Rae Elwin
Monday 15th November – Georgina Doven
Canteen Roster – 9.30-12.30pm

Tues 9th November – Nadia Gerhardy
Wed 10th November – Michelle Diebert
Thurs 11th November – Rae Elwin & Jayarna Britt
Fri 12th November – Rae Elwin & Jak Eglinton
Monday 15th November – Amanda Thorpe
If this roster time does not suit, please arrange a swap. If you are unable to swap, please contact the canteen on 6953 3471.

Please remind your children to put their lunch orders in as soon as they arrive at school. Late orders receive a sandwich!

Melissa Amato, Canteen Supervisor

Uniform Shop

Uniform shop is open Thursdays 3pm-4pm or by appointment on 69533471.  A few items are available at the canteen where you are able to drop in.  School hats $12 (55cm, 57cm, 59cm & 61cm).  Boys’ tartan ties $24, girls blue ties $8.50 and school badges $3.50. 
Are you interested in learning to play hockey?

The GRIFFITH HOCKEY ASSOCIATION will be holding a JUNIOR HOCKEY COMPETITION

Starting Monday 15th November 2010 from 6pm

At West End Oval -Cost $40 per child

Please contact Kym Ramsey on 0413690011

Or Sallie Collie on 0402162382 or email griffithhockey@hotmail.com
Competition will run during school term from 15/11/10 until 21/3/11.

Sports Crazy Camp
January 2011 School holidays.
Make new friends, try new things, discover your hidden talents!

Dates:         Monday 10 January – Friday 14 January, 2011

Ages:          Boys and girls aged 10 to 13 years
Venue:        Borambola Sport and Recreation Centre 
Activities:    Aquatic and summer sports

Cost:
    $295.00
Bookings open Monday 8 November

For information & enrolments, please contact Cathy Last on 026928 4300 or email southern@communities.nsw.gov.au
Kids’ Club ‘Action-packed Day Out’
Junior Kids Club - Ages 4-5, Tuesday 11th January -$55

Kids Club – Ages 6-8, Wednesday 12th January - $55

Also Thursday 13th January - $55
The Rotary Club of Leeton Central would like to invite you to an AFRICAN AWARENESS NIGHT with Elaine Dietsch, speaking about the Congo and how the Leeton community was helped build a school

Thursday 11th November

6pm – Entertainment by various schools

7pm –BBQ, 7.30pm – talk & slide show with Elaine Dietsch

Cost $15 per head includes BBQ – RSVP Tuesday 9th Nov

Fran Artese 0413603124 

Hatha Yoga

4 classes – red room Leeton Shire Library Thursday nights 6pm-7.15pm 4th Nov – 25th Nov

$45 x 4 classes or $13 per class casual

Karen Lenehan 69282262


My favourite moment of my time at L.P.S was in Year 2. We had Mrs Kelly, and as you know, she LOVES the Muddle Headed Wombat. So she decided to throw us a Muddle Headed Wombat Picnic. It went for all day but unfortunately, I sprained my ankle by jumping down some stairs. I was trying not to cry because all the girls were there, but the picnic went on.                                                                   Coen My favourite memories of L.P.S were being elected the school vice-captain for 2010, and also being in the school cricket team that made the quarter finals for the cricket shield. Jonte                 
Our favourite memory at L.P.S was when we went to the Eisteddfod in Year 6. We played our recorders and percussion instruments. We came 1st in both sections. We played the triangle and guiro to the song Swing Beans, and the recorder to The Music is Everything.                             Taylor G. & Breanna 
My favourite memory of Leeton Public School was when I received the Alan Brown Award for my work achievements in year 4. I was very surprised and excited. Taylor H-B.            
My favourite memory of L.P.S was when Mr Lees announced the 4 captains for 2010 and he said my name. Also, a favourite memory of mine was when I made it away to Sydney for netball. Georgia D. 
My favourite memory was the week I met my really good friends, Felicity, Clare, Breanna, Crystal and Sarah. I’m going to miss them next year when we go to high school. Also another memory was when I found out that I made it to nationals in athletics for the 100m.I was so excited.                                  Sophie                                          
My favourite memory at L.P.S was in kindergarten 2004; I remember my first day here at school. All the teachers and kids older than me helped me for the first week. I made lots of friends but I made 1 special friend, Sarah Bush! Felicity           
My favourite memory at L.P.S was in year 4 when we got to do Where’s Collie with Mrs McCabe. It was an internet game where we had to find what country Collie, a gnome, was visiting. Collie also came to visit our class.                                                        Clare 
My favourite memory at L.P.S was when I made it away for the Riverina soccer side at Bateau Bay. We played many games, had fun and made many friends.                                                       Madeline 
My favourite memory at L.P.S is going to Schools Spectacular in Sydney, 2009. It was amazing seeing all the acts. Crystal 
The most spectacular moment in life was last year when I was picked to represent my school for rugby league. Mum and dad were so proud. Bailey 
My favourite time at L.P.S. was when my dad, his girlfriend and my sister came to the father’s day lunch with me.  Levi
My most memorable moment at L.P.S was when our 2010 cricket team played Beelbangera. I batted for most of the game and made the most runs. Unfortunately we lost. At the end we tackled my Dad, who was the coach, and Pio picked up my big jug of cordial and spilt it all over everyone. You could see my Dad was angry, but he didn’t want to get angry at Pio. Macca                                                   
My memory at L.P.S is dancing in the MPC to the song thriller and other songs, and watching my brother embarrassing himself on stage. Andrew 
My favourite memory was the first time I went to the district athletics carnival in year 3. I was a year younger than everyone else so I didn’t get to go until year 3. It was great to go for the 100m in district for the first time.                                                 Callum 
My favourite memory (that I can recall) was the big (massive, exciting) day of moving from Year 2 to Year 3. We walked over to class allocation placement under the shade cloth (now the COLA). I was placed in 3/4G with Mrs Green. Karl 
My favourite school memory was the start of a new year. I was in year 6 and I was waiting for the swimming carnival to arrive. I won four ribbons: one second, two thirds and one first because Cook girls came first in the relay race. At the end of all the races the teachers and Mr Lees announced that 50 girls and boys had made it to the District Carnival. Paris 
My favourite school memory was in kindergarten when we acted out fairy tale characters at the Eisteddfod and I was in the Humpty Dumpty section. It was really fun and I still have my costume from the play. My mum puts the costume on the baby sister (they’re normal clothes).                                   Nikea 
My favourite school moment is when I made it into the Mortimer Shield team twice, in year 5 and year 6. We were the 2nd team in Leeton Public School to make it from Leeton. We made it to Griffith and we won 1 and lost 1. Unfortunately we never made it past Griffith but I still got McDonalds.  Isaiah 
My favourite school memory is winning the Mortimer Shield for Leeton Public School while playing Narrandera in the grand final winning 10-0. I came off with a strained hamstring with 5 minutes to go before we became victorious! Morgan 
My favourite school memory is when I scored a goal for L.P.S. in Albury playing soccer. Lane    
Our favourite memory of L.P.S is when Mrs Whelan and the dance group made it to the Riverina Dance Festival and KROP this year. Georgia G. & Brooke 
My favourite memory was when I learnt how to play the music is everything and the triangle. Then we did it in front of the whole school. Kaitlin 
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